
 
 

Office of the Insurance Commissioner 
1326 Strawberry Square | Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120 | Phone: 717.783.0442 | Fax: 717.772.1969  

www.insurance.pa.gov | ra-in-commissioner@pa.gov 

 
 
May 31, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
William J. Sheridan, Esquire 
Reed Smith 
Reed Smith Centre 
225 Fifth Avenue 
Pittsburgh, PA 15222-2716 
 
RE: Highmark Health Modification Request  
 
Dear Atty. Sheridan  
 
The Department is in receipt of the transcript of testimony of the May 1, 2024 hearing on 
Highmark’s Request for Modification, as well as supplemental responses submitted by Highmark 
Health and its economist, Cory S. Capps, PhD on May 22, 2024. Please be advised that the 
record in this matter will remain open until July 31, 2024, for the limited purpose of receiving a 
response from the Department’s consultants. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael Humphreys  
Insurance Commissioner 
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